# Town of Greene Selectmen's Meeting AUGUST 12, 1996

Minutes will not become official until accepted at the next regular Selectmen's Meeting on August 26, 1996.

Attendance: Timothy Doyle, Chairman

Kevin Mower Maurice Levasseur William Nickerson Ronald Grant

Judy Biggar, Town Manager Kris Talarico, Road Foreman

Sally Ann Hebert, Recording Secretary

Tim called the Selectmen's Meeting to order at 7:00 PM.

Moe read aloud the minutes of the August 12, 1996 meeting. The vote was unanimous to accept the August 12th minutes from Kevin's motion and Ron's second.

Public Discussion: There was none.

Treasurers Report: Kevin read aloud the report of August 12th.

#### Roads:

Kris reported that the road crew is busy getting ready for Lane Road reconstruction.

He reported that he had to look at the resurface on Lane Road which AT & T had crossed the road installing fiber optic cable. The Board request that the contractor get billed for time and equipment for our road crew on a Saturday.

Kris reported on the loader repair that Metco will supply a loaner for free and are currently negotiating the transportation costs. The machine will be picked up and the end of this week or the beginning of next week, the quote is extended after August 16.

Discussion on the Reconstruction Bid on the Lane Road being short 600 feet was tabled until later.

The Board voted unanimously to do the additional paving projects, giving the go ahead to do these three (3) roads (South Saunders, North Saunders, & Jillson) if there is enough money in account and to authorize Judy to sign on behalf of the Town on Moe's motion and Ron's second.

# Community Justice Project:

Mike Lance, Chairman, discussed the Neighborhood Watch Program and requested the Board's authorization to allow them to put up signs in twelve (12) locations around town. The Board instructed Judy to work with the Community Justice Project on the sign project on Moe's motion and Ron's second.

The Project is conducting a Neighborhood Clean-up in town on September 21st, rain date of September 28th.

## Driveway Sealing:

The Board voted unanimously to accept Blue Rock's quotes to seal the driveway and walkway to the VFW monument on Moe's motion and Kevin's second.

Overtime Questions: The Board discussed overtime.

Budget Review Schedule: Judy passed out the meeting schedule for the 1997 Budget, after some revision the schedule was accepted.

### Recycling Ordinance:

Judy reported that a draft ordinance has been given to the Solid Waste Committee to review and report back to the Selectmen. Moe reported that the Solid Waste Committee will be meeting in September. The new transfer station stickers should be ready for Labor Day Weekend distribution.

#### Warrant for School Referendum:

Selectmen voted unanimously to sign the warrant for the Leavitt Area High School construction vote on Ron's motion and Kevin's second. The polls will be open 1-8 pm on September 30th.

#### Executive Session:

The Board unanimously voted to go into Executive Session to discuss personnel matters on Moe's motion and Kevin's second.

The board went into executive session at 8:07 PM.

Recalled back to regular session at 8:35 PM. The Board reported that they had discussed three (3) distinct personnel matters and appropriate action issued.

# Lane Road Reconstruction Project:

The Board voted unanimously to have Judy work together with the Contractor on what needs to be done and meet with the Board on Wednesday night at 7:30 PM. on Moe's motion and Ron's second.

Committee Reports: There are none.

### CEO Complaints:

Tim reported:

- 1) The CEO is still working on the Teacutter complaint
- 2) There was a problem with DEP and Shoreline cutting that has been taken care of.

# Assessing Questions:

Maine Poly is to be addressed directly after this meeting.

## Weekly Warrants:

The Selectmen signed the weekly warrant and the school referendum warrant.

#### Announcements:

Tim read aloud the announcements.

Tim reported that there has been two resignations. Kevin Doyle has filled the Highway Dept vacancy and Kathleen Bousquet has filled the Office vacancy.

The Board voted unanimously to adjourn on Ron's motion and Moe's second.

The meeting adjourned at 8:45 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Sally Ann Hebert Recording Secretary

Accepted and Approved,

Chairman, Board of Selectmen